Fruitport District Library Board of Directors
Regular Meeting
Wednesday, June 21, 2023


The meeting was called to order by President R. Dillon at 5:31 p.m.
Present:  R. Dillon, B. Overkamp. R. Woodward, G. Bo, J. Rule.  Trustees Dudas and Oldt were excused.  Also, in attendance was Director Matt Lubbers-Moore, Karla Brown, Bill Weimer, Patricia Gallagher, and Donna Esch.
The agenda was accepted as presented by unanimous vote.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:   None

REPORTS

Secretary’s Report:  Motion by Bo, supported by Overkamp to approve May 2023 minutes as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Library Report:  Director Matt’s written report was provided to the board prior to the meeting.  The report stated that Naz went to a full-time position to a library closer to home.  On her last day she was presented with a gift card to Barnes and Noble from the Board.  Jessica has been trained and is doing well.  He also reported that Lesa attended a special “Baby Shower” and was able to pass out over 200 flyers about the library.  Finally, he stated that just prior to the end of school middle schoolers came to the library and all received FDL cards.  

Treasurer’s Report:  A review of financial information was presented by Trustee Dillon.  Motion by Woodward, supported by Bo to pay bills totaling $5,127.84.  Motion passed unanimously by roll call vote.  It was reported that the Finance committee also continues to work on shifting some funds around within our budget.

Maintenance Report:  Bill Weimer reported that one of the blocks on the face of the building has fallen off.  He will check at Menards or Vander Wall on Old Grand Haven Rd. for a replacement.  He also reports that the carpet needs cleaning.  He will get a quote from his neighbor who provides this service.  Bill will also call Wolf Electric to see if one of the lights in the basement may need a new ballast.  After Old Fashioned Days the septic needed to be pumped and some pipes replaced due to roots.  The cost for this was $1,380.00.  


OLD BUSINESS

Discussion of new library locations:  Trustee Overkamp met with Dr. Steve regarding developing a Business Center on his property on Farr Rd.  He has approximately 15 acres and proposed putting in a retaining pond himself and is willing to sell the library about 3 acres.  There would be a need for some road improvement, including placement of a stoplight at the corner of Farr and Airline to the south of the expressway as well as tree(s) removal.  The cost for the property would be approximately $150,000.00.  Trustee Overkamp also reported that he has not heard from Kyle Osterhart with any other library plans.


NEW BUSINESS


Permission for Personnel Committee to hire new Library Assistant:  Motion by Bo, supported by Woodward to allow the Personnel Committee to conduct interviews and hire a new library assistant to begin as soon as possible, with formal approval being completed at the July meeting.


PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Karla Brown of the Friends of the Fruitport Library reported that the Book Sale was very successful.  Kudos especially to Julie Sanderson for all of her hard work organizing, selling, tearing down and moving books.  They are discussing the possibility of having the sale on a different weekend next year since many people are out of town at that time.  
The Friends are going to put pavers around the Pope bench at the front of the building.
Thanks to Trustee Overkamp and Julie, the Friends’ organization is now officially recognized as a tax-exempt organization by the I.R.S.

Thanks to the Boy Scouts for weeding and planting flowers on the library grounds prior to OFD.

Motion to adjourn by Rule. Support by Overkamp.  Motion passed unanimously 

Meeting adjourned at 6:09 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Ruth Woodward

